
  

Since this is the last 

newsletter of the year, I 

want to take this oppor-

tunity to sincerely thank 

all of our members for a 

wonderful year!  You 

have continuously vol-

unteered your time and 

efforts to make Central 

Coast Quilters a great 

guild!   Our activities 

and accomplishments 

are too numerous to list 

in this space, and I 

have been inspired by 

the generosity, friendli-

ness, creativity, and 

kindness you have all 

shown.  I especially 

want to thank the 2012 

board members, who 

have been an out-

standing team--the love 

and laughter at the 

meetings has made the 

work fun.  
 

At the November 27th 

meeting, we will vote to 

elect the nominees for 

the 2013 board.  The 

2nd Vice President po-

sition is currently va-

cant, and it is a very 

important and neces-

sary position. That per-

son heads up our guild 

fundraisers (with lots of 

help); in even years we 

have traditionally held 

our quilt auction as we 

did this July, and in odd 

numbered years we 

have had our local quilt 

show, which includes a 

grannyôs attic and bou-

tique.  Both are major 

fundraisers, earning 

from $4,000 to $8,000, 

which enable us to con-

tinue to offer subsidized 

classes with excellent 

teachers and speakers 

and to make about 500 

Angel quilts a year for 

our community.   I am 

concerned that we do 

not yet have a nominee 

for that  critical position.  

Please contact me if 

youôd like more infor-

mation or to volunteer 

PRESIDENTôS MESSAGE 

Well, it had been confirmed by many that the ñPandemoniumò rent-a-table was a 
success. Hoorah!! Sorry that I could not be with you, but it certainly was grand to 
hear from several of you that many found and bought treasures, made some 
money and gave very generously to Quilting Angels. 

We are winding down this year of 2012, but not quite yet. We have a wonderful 
event this month. We request your presence at our yearly Sew-A-Thon that every-
one loves. This yearôs pattern looks like woven ribbons. We will set up eight work-
ing areas of two tables. Some of you plan teams ahead of time and some gather 
together at a table and see who shows up. Please bring sewing supplies, rotary 
cutters, pins, mats, scissors, sewing machines, irons, extensions cords, etc. All 
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From the Board: 

the fabrics and directions will be provided. We will have a drawing at the end of the evening for the blocks and maybe 
even a quilt top to finish at home. There will be a Silent Auction on the stage during our sew-a-thon. Be sure to check out 
the antique quilt given to CCQ by Linda Rawlings. It was made by someone in her husbandôs family in Kansas. Geri of 
Quilt Attic said the pattern is Sunflower or Dresden Plate.. Have fun bidding on the quilt. Winning bid will be announced 
near the end of our meeting. The proceeds will be going to Quilting Angels. 

Looking ahead to the December 11
th

 potluck Holiday Dinner at 6:30pm., we will be entertained by the Sweet Adelines. 
We also will support the Toys for Tots program, so please consider bringing a new, unwrapped toy for a tot or a teen to 
help spread joy to children. The Arroyo Grande Fire Department will be helping us by picking up the toys. Let us not for-
get the Food Bank this time of year by once again bringing canned goods to our Dec.11

th
 guild meeting and holiday din-

ner. Let us dig a little deeper into our bounty and give generously. I know that you will and so I say in advance to all of 

you:  Thank You!!  

A sneak peek at 2013 : 

January is still in the óworksô, but you can look forward to a February trunk show and workshop by our own Rene 
Jennings. Rene will be teaching us her own special way of quilting. This workshop is going to be good for all of us who 
want to do our own quilting. 

Sharon Wyche, 1st Vice-Programs,  929-8218,  
program@centralcoastquilters.org   

Program message continuedé. 

for any of the vacancies,  You will be joining a friendly board, and your efforts will help to make the coming year as great 

as 2012 has been.  Nominees for the 2013 board are as follows: 
 

 President:   Wendy Robinson 

 1st Vice President:  Linda Edell 

 2nd Vice President:  Vacant  

 Secretary:   Karen Biezad 

 Treasurer:   Alice Carter 

 Membership:   Elin McCall and Adele Beher 

 Newsletter/web mistress: Karen Thomas 

 Library:    Patti Holm and Mary Cooper 

 Block of the Month:  Peggy Gonzales 

 Door Prizes:   Loretta Newman, Denise Renna, and Mary Bray 

 Hospitality:   Judy Rohr and Cherie Halsey 

 Philanthropy:   Shirley Bradshaw, Collette Blair, Janie Walker, and Alice Carter 

 Publicity   Vacant  

 SCCQG:   Lindy Sullivan 

 AQGCC:   Linda Edell 

 Seven Sisters Rep:  Suzanne McDermott 

 Sunshine:   Cherie Halsey 

 Opportunity Quilt:  Vacant  

 Historian:   Vacant  
 

It has been a joy to serve as your president this year, and I canôt wait to see what happy, creative times weôll have in 

2013.   For all the hard work, kindness, and love you have shown this year, I thank you very much, and I wish you all the 

delights of the upcoming holiday season as you celebrate with your loved ones.  Iôm looking forward to seeing everyone 

at the sew-a-thon  on November 27th and the holiday potluck dinner on December 11
th!!

 

  

Sew happy!   

Wendy Robinson, CCQ President 

Presidentôs message continuedé. 
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Website Updates: 

Check out our CCQ website:  
www.centralcoastquilters.org   

The website will have a copy of the 
2013 Seven Sisters applications for 
you to download and use.  

The calendar is constantly changing. 
Make sure to check the calendar for 
upcoming events. You can down load 
copies of our newsletters and Block of 
the Month patterns from the website. 
We also want to continue to update the 
Photo Gallery.  If you have a quilt that 
you have made that you want to share, 
please submit a picture. Please send 
us pictures [in .jpg or .gif  format]  to 
use in our photo gallery.  
Email suggestions or photos to:   
webmaster@centralcoastquilters.org  

Newsletter : 

Articles are due  by the 1st of the 
month. Newsletters will be e-mailed 
ñaboutò the second Wednesday of 
each month. Please remember to up-
date us if your email address is 
changed.   Those being mailed will go 
to the printer that day and will be sent 
to the post office as soon as they re-
turn from the printer. If you have an 
email address and are not receiving 
the newsletter via email or our Email 
Blasts let me know. If you are not re-
ceiving these, also check your spam 
file. You may have to reset your spam 
properties or preferences. Remember:  
You will need Adobe Acrobat Reader 
to view the PDF file. It is a Free 
Download. 

 
 

ðKaren Thomas 
CCQ Newsletter Editor      
newsletter@centralcoastquilters.org 

Hospitality:  

Please bring a healthy snack or des-
sert to share at the November guild 
meeting if your last name begins with 

LðP. 

Holiday Dinner Party  

December 11, 2012 at 6:30 PM at the 
Womenôs Center, food assignments 
are as follows, if your last name be-
gins with:  

A to E bring vegetables 
F to K bring desserts 
L  bring appetizers 
M to P bring salads 
Q to Z bring stuffing or potatoes  

The guild will be supplying cooked 
turkeys and hams. 

Guild members are welcome to bring 
their family members as guests. 

Donôt forget to bring your TOYS FOR 
TOTS or TEEN (details in Programs 
section)  

Why not write what you are bring-
ing on your calendar right now!  
 

Membership: 

It's time to start our membership re-
newals for 2013.  To get into the di-
rectory for the coming year, please 
renew your membership by filling out 
the membership form with your check 
for $20 and send it to the CCQ Post 
office box or drop it by the member-
ship table at the general meeting.    
 

I want to give a special thanks to all 
of our members who work so hard to 
make this such a great guild.  Adele 
and I have really enjoyed being your 
membership co-chairs this year and 
are looking forward to another fun 
year in 2013. 

 

If you have any questions, please call 
or email us. 

Elin MCall & Adele Beher 
Membership Co-Chair 
membership@centralcoastquilters.org  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Block of the Month: 

The OCTOBER BOM has been 
posted on the guild website. You can 
download a copy of our 2011 and 
2012 BOM series from there.  

Call for Red & Blue BOM:  If any of 
you did not get your block finished 
and returned to the guild in past 
months, please return pieces so they 
may be put together and used for 
valor ñAngelò quilts.  

ðDenise & Loretta 

 

 

Committee Reports: 
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Announcements, Notes and Invitations : 

ñPostage Stampò  Quilt Challenge  
 

I hope all you quilters, both experienced and new, are excited about our Seven Sisters Quilt  

Challenge for 2013.  I think the theme this year can be interpreted in so many ways, traditional,  

contemporary, fiber art...Please stop by the membership desk to pay your $3 entry fee and pick up 

your application at the next general meeting.  Let's make our guild's participation bigger this year! 
 

Thanks, Elin McCall 

 

CAROL'S APPLE MUFFINS      

 

YIELD 16 MUFFINS 

  

4 C DICED APPLES 

1 C SUGAR (I REDUCE IT TO 3/4 C SINCE MY APPLES ARE YELLOW DELICIOUS) 

2 EGGS, 1/2 C OIL 

2 TSP VANILLA AND 2 TSP CINNAMON , 1/2 TSP NUTMEG (OPTIONAL) 

2 C FLOUR 

2 TSP BAKING SODA 

1 TSP SALT 

1 C RAISINS (I USE GOLDEN) 

1 C WALNUTS OR PECANS 

  

LINE CUPCAKE TIN WITH MUFFIN CUPS, FILL 3/4 FULL AND BAKE @ 325 FOR APPROX 

25 MINUTES.   

ENJOY! 
 
THESE FREEZE WELL. 

 

Submitted by CCQ Member:  Carol Werth 
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 December 

1 Bobra Manning 

3 Adele Beher 

3 Sue Bunton 

14 Martha Martin 

18 Vicki Fermendzin 

17 Jessie Wade 

22 Elin McCall 

23 Tina Walker 

26 Janie Walker 

29 Sandra Sheridan 

30 Joan Maislen 

 

Announcements, Notes and Invitations : 

 November 

3 Debbie Bradshaw 

3 Beverly DeSutter 

3 Frances Schimandle 

3 Gwen Weedon 

6 Diana Alvarado 

6 Debby Baird 

10 Wendy Robinson 

11 Betty Morelos 

12 Barbara Collins 

17 Maryann Henson 

17 Jamie Voss 

20 Dorothy Seelos 

21 Helen Gugeler 

26 Peggy Gonzales 

26 Suzanne McDermott 

29 Kathryn Rogers 

CCQ Membership/Renewal Form 2013 
 

Renewing members:   Enter your name and any information that has changed in the past year.   

New Members:   Enter all information  

 

Name: (Required)______________________________________________________________________ 

Address:_______________________________________________   City & Zip_____________________ 

Home Phone #_________________________ Work or mobile #____________________________ 

Email Address:_______________________________________________________ 

Your birthday (excluding year) mm/dd:  _______________________ 

Year you joined the CCQ Guild: __________ 

 

Mail this form and your check for $20.00 to CCQ,  P.O. Box 656, Arroyo Grande, Ca.  93421 

 

Y  Please make sure we have your current email address so you can receive our monthly newsletters and 

important email blasts.  

 

*****************************************************************  

____Directory   _____Paid List            ______Newsletter 
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2013 Seven Sisters Application : 

On the following pages are copies of the applications for the Seven Sisters Quilt Show. We will also have printed copies avail-
able at our upcoming guild meetings. There will be copies for you to download on our guild website. 

www.centralcoastquilters.org. 

These forms will be posted soon as electronic versions on the AQGCC website www.aqgcc.org. 

Acquisitions Reps.:   Sharon Wyche, Loretta Newman and Denise Renna 

http://www.aqgcc.org/
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2013 Seven Sisters Application : 
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Block of the Month Winners  

BOM #1: Karen Thomas 

BOM #2: Suzanne McDermott 

NEW MEMBERS:   
Please welcome and add these quilters to your  

current directory. 

Door Prize Winners:  OCTOBER 

Bettyôs Fabric  (SLO) Mary Bray 

Birch/Fabricworm.com Marge Vyne 

Quilt Attic Betty Morelos 

Quilting Cousins Barbara Meroney 

Quilterôs Cupboard Sue Snowdy 

Quilterôs Cupboard Mary Cooper 

The Quiltery Carol Werth 

Sew Fun Bonnie Pius 

Sew Stitchinô Lynda Brown 

The Cotton Ball Isabel Perez 

Please patronize the following quilting & business affiliates of 

Central Coast Quilters,  

when you have need of these supplies and services: 

Mary Throndson  

2750 Hawk View Court 

Arroyo Grande, CA  93420 

(805)459-5714 

Email:  MAT3509@aol.com 

January 29  

Sue Snowdy  

P.O. Box 2584 

Avila Beach, CA 93424 

(805)503-8545 

Email: ca_sue2006@yahoo.com 

March 31 

mailto:MAT3509@aol.com
mailto:ça_sue2006@yahoo.com

